
ESN TUT IC HISTORY 

Starting from 1998 TUT joined the Erasmus project and since this year the students started to move. 

That time only few students were part of Erasmus project.  

Till the autumn 2003 the student number was changing slowly. International Relationship Office (IRO) 

and the Student Council International Relations (IR) Committee were taking care about all these 

students.   

21 October 2003 could be called as birthday of TUT International Club. This day was called the meeting 

of Student council members, where local organizations BEST and AISEC and the members of IR 

committee mentioned the growing number of international students in TUT and the need of some 

international organization who could provide a help. Some activists from AISEC and members of IR 

committee became the first members of volunteer group.  

During the Summer 2004 Kairi Õun (the IRO Erasmus coordinator) give a call to local students and 

freshman tutors that there is a plan to find tutors who want to help foreign students. In August 2004 

first meeting took place and a group of active students was found. Autumn semester 

2004 in TUT arrived around 30 international students (exchange and degree students). 

Every student got a tutor who was helping him/her since arriving. The head of 

International Club was chosen Ave Mitt. During the semester bowling evening was 

organized upon the arrival in the beginning of the semester, later all the small activities 

(lasergame, birthdays) were made by international students and their tutors themselves. 

The trip to the East-Estonia in the beginning of November 2004 was cancelled because of lack of people. 

The semester finished by the Christmas reception organized by IRO.  

January 2005 Student Council and IRO (Kairi Õun was the Erasmus coordinator) 

took a decision to find a new head and establish correctly the organization which 

could provide help to international students. 

Among 3 candidates the election committee 

presenting IRO and Student Council has chosen 

Karin Sinikas who became the new head of IC. 

Karin had a lot of ideas how to make the 

international student lives simpler and more 

pleasant. Many activities were organized, such as trips (South-Estonia 

trip in February, East-Estonia trip in April and Saaremaa trip in May), 

march to Toompea on Estonian Independence Day, picnics and many 

others. During this semester also the first logo of IC was created, the 

survival guide was printed and each international degree and exchange 

student got a personal tutor, also in the 

end of semester  ά²Ƙŀǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ȅƻǳέ 

ōǊƻŎƘǳǊŜ ǿŀǎ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ όƴƻǿŀŘŀȅǎ ƛǘΩǎ 

an ESN Diary). During this semester the first cooperation with Erasmus 

Student Network in Tallinn was established, so that TUT students could 

participate in the events organized by ESN (welcome party, city tour, 
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valentine party on the Monica boat, tram party). Also mission and 

future development of IC was written down by active members of IC 

and head of International Relations team of Student Council Anni 

Ahonen; election of the best tutor was held monthly to motivate 

tutors.  

Since autumn 2005, the IC changed the head ς Tiina Paju, she was already IC 

member for 1 year, and becoming head of IC was simpler. The number of 

Erasmus students increased - now we had around 35 new exchanged students. 

Semester was successful ς trips to South-Estonia was extremely popular, and 

early-Christmas trip to one farm where everybody could try to jump into the 

snow after sauna, sledging and look for Christmas presents in the dark forest 

with hundred of candles everywhere! Also international 

dinner in the castle, visit of Rocca-al-Mare open air 

museum, visit of TV tower and botanic garden, tram party  and many other small 

events took place. In December tutors-motivation event took place and a 

Christmas reception organized by TUT IRO. During this semester new logo made 

by IC member Tatevik was created and used with all documents since that time for 

few semesters. 

January 2006. IC head stayed the same, Tiina continue well-done job, 

in the same time there was a new Erasmus coordinator ς Riin Kobin. 

The relationship between Student Council, IRO and IC was still great 

and many events could take place. This spring semester is also 

important for IC, because since this time IC was belonging to IRO 

(before to Student Council) and the head of IC was an official job. In 

February already became traditional 

South-Estonia trip took place, shrove 

Tuesday with its sledging traditions, international dinner, some sport 

competitions, in March the first Estonian wedding took place during the 

trip to Rakvere and North-Estonia with bachelorette party and Estonian 

wedding itself, Tram party, celebration of Student days, in May trip to 

Saaremaa was organized, Farewell 

party in Oxforell close to Pärnu, 

ǾƛǎƛǘƛƴƎ Ȋƻƻ ŀƴŘ ά²Ƙŀǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ȅƻǳέ.  IC was growing rapidly, more 

and more people were joining the club. ESN proposed for TUT 

students to visit opera or Estonian Parliament, to go to Tartu. 

Autumn semester 2006 bring to IC new 

head Kaisa Kaasik. Unfortunately, many duties in Student Council made Kaisa 

busier and not many planned IC events took place this semester. International 

dinner, Trip to South-Estonia and legendary trip with 2 buses for 90 students 

from TUT and TLU to East-Estonia still took place. Also events from ESN were 

proposed for international students.  
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IC MESS 

2007 

Spring 2007 is interested because TUT IC got a new talented head Raivo Lõkk 

(the first boy as head in history of IC). IC became again very active 

organization with many different activities, especially sport activities took 

important place in the event calendar. This 

semester is also important because many 

parties were organized by Erasmus students 

themselves ς Erasmus students as event organizers, Erasmus as DJ. Raivo 

and a group of IC members (around 20 tutors) were supporting in all 

activities. The first time survival trip to a small Prangli island was 

organized, as well trip to South-Estonia, international dinner and many 

events were proposed by ESN Tallinn. The president of ESN Tallinn became the IC member Kaisa Ansper. 

This year is important because the 20th year anniversary of Erasmus was celebrated around Europe. 

Jürgen Arund was representing TUT at the ESN Annual General Meeting in Praha, Czech Republic. 

Raivo continued in autumn 2007. As usually TUT orientation week took 

place, ESN welcome week followed the event calendar. In September 

were international dinner and the survival trip to Naissaare was 

organized, which is till nowadays a good tradition of IC. A big amount 

of students (65 erasmus) made all events very popular and registration 

for trips was lasting for few 

hours (2h for South-Estonia trip!). 

Also during autumn photo-competition, sauna parties, ice 

skating, museum and company visits (water treatment station,   

Estonian Parliament, Kumu art museum, Patarei Prison), 

paintball and adventure parc, bowling, 

football competition, Estonian 

Parliament visit and meeting with 

chair-woman of the Parliament, also the first IC Mess took place in November,   

IRO Christmas reception activities was proposed by IC members. During 

semester ESN Tallinn proposed tandem cafes, tram party, first ESN 

Erasmus Diary (TUT IC members were responsible). Many parties this 

semester took place ƛƴ wǳōȅΩǎ ōŀǊ ς favourite place for many IC Erasmus and 

tutors. 

Since spring term 2008 head of IC became Olga Malikova (active IC member since 

autumn 2004). Number of Erasmus student this semester by some reasons 

decreased till 35 students, but IC activity was still 

increasing. TUT IC got a new IC room (V-102). 

International students from this semester got a new living 

place ς hotel Hermes. Because of new living place there 

have appeared many new living problems, so for new 

head it gave more duties to care of. The small number of students and tutors (23 

students) ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ L/Υ {ƘǊƻǾŜ Řŀȅ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ, Estonian 

independence day, International dinner in Glehni castle, March trip to South-



Estonia, April trip to East-Estonia, survival trip to Naissaare island in 

May. Also, megazone, trip to Saaremaa (where the students van 

was stucked in the forest in the mud!), visit of museums (Kumu, 

Kiek-in-de-Kök, Oleviste church), picnics and barbeques, monthly 

sauna parties, Karaoke evenings, Pub-crawl, Swedish bastion 

tunnels visit, TUT Farewell party, IC Mess. IC football team 

participated in TUT indoor football competition and got the 4th 

place from 20. Also IC participated in Spring Student days in Tallinn 

and in the Türi Grillfest competition. Important to mention that this 

spring semester the IC logo became colorful, it was changed a bit and 

made in design format; as well, new sweat-shirts were given to the 

active IC members. IC Head and some international students 

participated in movie telling about International Student life and IC. 

Important to mention that during this semester IC documents were 

finally put in the order ς requirement for sponsors, organizing events 

and feedback; many projects got supported by Student Council.  

Every month the best tutor was chosen ς Valeria, Maarja and Peetri; in the student newspaper 

Stuudiosus international studentǎΩ articles were published every month.  

Relationship with ESN Tallinn become very close ς so, Erasmus student from TUT 

were one of the most active participants in numerous events (Estonian movie 

nights, Cultural Cocktail party, Welcome Party, Tram party); 2 teams from IC 

succeeded in ESN monthly Quiz(got the 2nd and the 3rd places); IC people won the 

prize in ESN skating hat competition; IC member Triin Heinsoo was responsible for 

ESN Diary; TUT students in the ESN team participated in the Estonian national 

ecological project Teeme ära. Olga 

Malikova, Raivo Lõkk, Petri Behm and 

Mariane Koplimaa were representing TUT IC at the ESN Annual 

General Meeting in Besançon, France. In May TUT IC was 

represented in Cultural Tram project organized by EU and local 

agency Archimedes. 

For a good work of IC (infomarkets, Erasmus infoday, Partner-

schools infoday, etc.) TUT IRO helped with buying new printer 

and computer for better work of IC. As well musical sound system was 

bought for organizing better events.  

Erasmus students made by the end of semester their own t-shirts. 

During the summer time new IC webpage was installed and the 

survival guide was changed; as well new tutors were recruited and 

some international students who came earlier for intensive 

courses could participate in the Estonian Night Song Festival on 

18th August. 
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In Autumn 2008 IC Head was still the same, the number of Erasmus students 

increased from 35 to 75, amount of tutors grew as well (40). Semester started 

with Orientation days and numerous events organized by IC and IRO ς Rocca-

al-Mare picnic, city center bus tour, bowling and welcome evening in some 

local bar. Due to the huge number of Erasmus 

students there were 2 official accommodation places 

ς Hermes and Academic Hostel.  In the end of 

semester IRO and IC organized the Christmas 

reception for all international students. 

This semester is important for IC because the 1st big IC birthday party was 

organized on 21 October in Glehni castle to celebrate 5th anniversary with the 

ŘǊŜǎǎŎƻŘŜΥ ά[ƛƪŜ ŀ р ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻƭŘΦΦέΦ !ǎ ǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ {ƻǳǘƘ-Estonian and Naissaare trip 

took place, as well as International Dinner ending with publishing International 

cuisine book with all recipes from International dinner. TUT IC has organized the first trip to Baltic 

countries ς 3 days of visit the capitals of .ŀƭǘƛŎΩǎ and many-many places around. The Saaremaa trip took 

a place a special trip in the history of IC: in Kuressaare with a help of Erasmus students was organized 

Erasmus info hour, the trip was special as well because it was a wedding trip (the 2nd in the history) with 

bachelor party in Kuressaare and Estonian wedding in one lovely island 

farm. But Estonian weather is not predictable, and stormy day made the IC 

organizing team changed the plan and leave the island before planned 

²ŜŘŘƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘȅΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅΣ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ L/ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ŦƻǊ м 

hour another accommodation in the forest camping close to Haapsalu, so, 

the Estonian wedding and crazy party took place in spite of all changes in 

the weather!   

This semester IC started to sell the sweatshirts to students. Best tutor election tradition continued ς 

Raivo, Olga and Triin were chosen as the best. TUT IC was represented at the MINIMESS at TUT to 

promote their activities and recruit some new members and at UNICA conference in Warsaw by Valeria 

and Olga. Students also had a chance to write the articles in English for student newspaper Studioosus. 

In cooperation with ESN Tallinn TUT students could participate in the events like 

ESN Welcome week, Kayaking trip in the sea, the 

first Seabattle experience (Tallinn-Helsinki-

Stockholm) and first Saint-Petersburg trip, which 

should be mentioned as historical as well 

because the snowstorm on the back way made 

the students stay in Helsinki harbor for many hours 

before getting home at 4am in the morning with an amazing view of 2m of 

snow on all the roads. In the end of semester all international students got 

their Erasmus Diaries during the ESN Christmas farewell party and 8 ESN 

titles from 12 won TUT students.   



In the end of semester TUT IC students made traditionally their own t-shirts and organized a Christmas 

Party in Hermes. 

Spring semester 2009 started with motivation weekend for 

active tutors from all universities organized by ESN Tallinn 

where everybody could meet each other and discuss future 

semester plans.  Olga continued working for TUT IC and many 

new active members joined the IC team. This semester 

numerous company visits were proposed for students (60 Erasmus): President castle, Coca-Cola factory, 

Pagaripoisid bakery, IT Demo center, Estonian Parliament, Saku 

brewery, Kalev chocolate factory, Estonian theater. For the trips-

interested people IC organized South-Estonian trip (with a bus 

stucked in the snow and road curve!), East-Estonia trip, Naissaare 

island trip, Latvia-Lithuania trip and trip to Tartu with visiting the 

Tartu student Days. For party-lovers Pinky Valentine party, 

International 

dinner welcome party, dresscode sauna parties, Viru 

22 parties and many parties by ESN Tallinn. This 

semester IC proposed some new activities like 

celebration of the Chinese New Year with dumpling 

workshop; relaxing in the SPA and sledging during 

the Winter Orientation Days; charity event with 

visiting the orphanage in 

Tallinn for Easter; as well 

took place KUMU visit, 

numerous laser games, IC infomarket and participation in the celebration of 

Estonian Independence day. TUT IC continued best tutor elections ς Valeria, 

Olga, Triin. Important to mention that starting from this semester IC took 

care about international students came to study in filial of TUT in Kohtla-

Järve. The whole semester in newspaper Studioosus were published 

ƛƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜǎΣ Ŝǎǎŀȅǎ ŀƴŘ ǇƘƻǘƻǎΦ 

ESN Tallinn proposed the first time the Lapland trip, as well first 

trip to Moscow and Saint-Petersburg, traditionally became 

Seabattle; ESN Welcome week with city tour, city game and 

skating; also ESN Star Party was very popular among students and 

tutors ς TUT, TLU and ESN  tutors performed with a ESN TUNAK 

dance. 

In the beginning of the semester the decision was taken that TUT IC and 

TUT TLU should become official ESN sections in the ESN network, the 

application was sent and the positive answer received in few weeks. TUT 

IC now was officially called ESN TUT Tallinn but in Estonia the TUT IC was 

still used. In March the IC was represented by Olga Malikova and 



Mariane Koplimaa (TUT IC active member who was chosen on 20th 

February as a President of ESN Tallinn) at the AGM in Utrecht. TUT IC 

sold the yellow sweatshirts to students, also each student and tutor 

got an IC fridge magnet for memory, as well every student who had 

birthday got a nice IC birthday card with wishes from all students. 

Student of this semester made their own polo-shirts and the 

semester finished with ESN Tallinn farewell party (ESN Diary was given to all) and the farewell party 

ά[ŀǎǘ 5ŀȅ ƛƴ IŜŀǾŜƴέ organized by the group of active french-belgium students from TUT in the 

countryside with games and different entertainment programme. 

During the summer new IC website (ESN satellite) was published. This summer took place as well the ex-

erasmus meeting in Tallinn for the Song Festival. 

 

In summer months new head of IC was chosen ς Triin Heinsoo, as well as it was suggested by the 

previous head of IC to change the structure from 1 person in the board to 3-member board in order to 

work effectively. The lack of activity 

resulted that 2 other members were 

chosen in the autumn ς Anastassia 

Safonova (as event coordinator) and 

Taavi Takkis (as web and HR manager). 

LǘΩǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƳŜƴǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŀƳŜ 

was changed to ESN TUT IC. Since 

Autumn 2009 Audentes University 

officially was merged with TUT bringing a huge number of international students (totally around 600 

people where around 100 Erasmus).  

Autumn semester 2009 started with Orientation 

days, International dinner, Naissaare trip and 

Estonian smoked sauna experience. Later many 

company visits were 

proposed (Estonian 

National Bank, Demo 

center, recycle company Ragn Sells, Kalev chocolate factory, Coca-Cola 

factory, Saku brewery, Estonia theatre), Saaremaa trip, South-Estonia 

trip, day-trip to Tartu, Pub Crawl,  this time charity event was a visit of 
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animal shelter. IRO together with IC organized Christmas event for all international students. ESN Tallinn 

proposed for TUT students Welcome week events and dresscode tram party, sport events (kayaking, 

bicycle trip, rock climbing), quizes, and tandems, Opera and ballet visits, trips to Lapland, Russia and 

Seabattle to Sweden, StarParty for talented people and the biggest charity GIVE20 GALA event in order 

to fundraise some money for children in Bhutan (ESN Int. event).  

Since Spring semester 2010 

new board was chosen ς Triin 

Heinsoo (as a president), Taavi 

Takkis (HR and web), Birgit 

Ormus (event manager). The 

number of international 

students was big ς 115 

erasmus students and more than 200 degree students. The new board was (2 members were IC 

memebers for more than 3 semesters and 1 for 1 semester but very active) actively working with 

international students proposing different events for all tastes ς 

numerous comapny visits (Premia Ice-cream factory, Coca-cola 

factory, IT center, etc.), sport events (Megazone, curling, adventure 

parc), day visit to Helsinki (with Fazer chocolate factory visit), Tallinn 

zoo visit, pub crawling, the first Winter Olympics sauna party, the 

first Estonian evening, trips (South-Estonia, East-Estonia, Naissaare), 

3 amazing International Fusion parties with presentations of 

different cultures, national food tasting and huge party after all;  

for students interested in charity projects visit of an animal shelter 

and Teeme Ära (with ESN Talliinn) were proposed. Tutors didnΩt 

forgot to show the international students how estonians celebrate 

Shrove day (sledges making workshop and sledging evening after), 

Estonian Independance day (IC with 

other estonian students took part in 

the early morning march to Toompea) and, of course, Tallinn Student 

Days. ESN Tallinn proposed as well the traditional activities like Estonian 

movie nights, orientation week with visits and city game, parties (welcome 

party, star party, walpurgis night costum party, farewell party, tram party), 

esn diary, quiz, sport events (ice-skating, bicycle trip, soccer cup), cultural 

visits (ballet, opera), trips to Lapland and Russia, participation in Seabattle 

(our Erasmus students made special t-shirts for that occasion). 

In April the AGM took place in Istanbul, Turkey, ESN TUT IC was 

represented by Triin Heinsoo and Mariane Koplimaa (ESN 

Tallinn president and IC member). On 24-25 April 2010 the ESN 

TUT IC organized the V  ESN ESTONIA National Platform in TUT. 

All the sections took place and many interesting workshops 

were proposed.  


